
DECEMBER 3, 2017 · FIRST SUNDAY OF ADV ENT  

 CONFESSIONS 
Saturday 3:00 pm to 3:30 pm,   Tuesday 5:00pm to 5:30pm..  When 
available Fathers Campbell and McDermott will hear confessions before 
and during all Masses on weekends and weekdays, up until the Eucharist 
Prayer. 
 

BAPTISM AT MT. CARMEL CHURCH 
Parents must be contributing members, regularly attending weekly Mass, for 
at least 6 months. In preparation for the sacrament, a one-hour class for 
parents must be completed prior to the baptism. To arrange for the class or 
to schedule a baptism, please contact the rectory, 652-7660, at least 2 
months in advance. 
 

MARRIAGE ARRANGEMENTS 
should be made with the pastor at least six months to one year before the 
proposed wedding date. One member of the couple must be a registered, 
practicing member and contributor of record at Mt. Carmel for at least six 
months.  Couples sharing the same abode will be asked to live separately 
prior to their marriage. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Call the parish office for an appointment to register. 

 P A R I S H  
OUR LADY    MT. CARMEL of 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 7:15 am 
  7:00 Morning Prayer, Rosary after Mass, 
 

Tuesday Adoration 12:00pm until 5:30pm; Mass 5:45 pm 
 

Saturday  8:30am  (Traditional Latin Mass) 
  4:00 pm (Mass of Anticipation) 
Sunday 7:00am,10:00am, 12:00pm (Traditional Latin Mass) 
 
  

Mt. Carmel Church   19th Avenue and 54th Street 
...entrance on 19th Avenue 
Mt. Carmel Rectory 
Rectory Office Hours Mon.-Thurs. 9:00am to 2:00pm 
                                Closed Friday 

1919 54th Street · Kenosha, WI 53140 

Phone: 652-7660 · Fax: 652-2542 

E-mail:  parishoffice@olmckenosha.org 
 

 Pastoral Staff: 
 Pastor: Rev. Fr. Dwight P. Campbell, S.T.D.  
    FrCampbell@olmckenosha.org 

 Shared Associate Pastor:  Rev. Fr. Robert T. McDermott  

    FrMcDermott@olmckenosha.org 

  

Doug Daley, Maintenance 
Linda San Filippo, Administrative Assistant 
 parishoffice@olmckenosha.org 
Christine Salvatore, Bookkeeper 
 bookkeeper@olmckenosha.org 
Music Director, Rita Gentile 
Latin Mass Music Director, Pat Leonhardt 
  

Preschool: Street Address: 5400 19th Avenue   
...Mailing Address:  1919 54th St., Kenosha, WI 53140 
Lori Lux, Director, Phone: 653-1464 
  

Religious Education 
Delia Chiappetta, Coordinator, 262-496-2504 K-Adult 
   religioused@olmckenosha.org 
Mariann Kramer, High School Coordinator, 262-358-2918 
  

Parish Website:  www.olmckenosha.org 
  

 TRUSTEES 

Wes Ricchio, Trustee Treasurer 

Paul Hawbaker, Trustee Secretary 
 PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Dave Willems, Chairman 
Michael Walsh, Vice Chairman 
Judy Karaway 
Marji Kintis 
Silvana Presta 
Jeff Szulczewski 
 
  

 Please try to get bulletin announcements to the parish 
office at least 10 days before the weekend you want it 
published. We reserve the right to edit all bulletin notices. 
If you have business in the Parish office, please arrive 
between 9:30 am and 1:00 pm (unless you have an  
appointment for a different time).  Thank you. 



READINGS  FOR THE  WEEK 
Readings for the Week of December 3, 2017 

Sunday:  Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7/Ps 80:2-3, 15-16, 18-

 19 [4]/1 Cor 1:3-9/Mk 13:33-37 

Monday:  St. John Damascene, Priest & Doctor of the Church 

 Is 2:1-5/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4b, 4cd-5, 6-7, 8-9/Mt 

 8:5-11 

Tuesday:  Is 11:1-10/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 12-13, 17 [cf. 7]/Lk 

 10:21-24 

Wednesday:  St. Nicholas, Bishop 

 Is 25:6-10a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [6cd]/Mt 

 15:29-37 

Thursday:  St. Ambrose, Bishop & Doctor of the Church 

 Is 26:1-6/Ps 118:1 and 8-9, 19-21, 25-27a 

 [26a]/Mt 7:21, 24-27 

Friday:   The Immaculate Conception (holy day of obligation) 

 Gn 3:9-15, 20/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4 [1a]/Eph 1:3-6, 

 11-12/Lk 1:26-38 

Saturday:  St. Juan Diego Cuauhtlatoatzin 

 Is 30:19-21, 23-26/Ps 147:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [cf. Is 

 30:18d]/Mt 9:35--10:1, 5a, 6-8 

Next Sunday: Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ps 85:9-10, 11-12, 13-14 [8]/2 

 Pt 3:8-14/Mk 1:1-8 

Next Sunday: 2nd Sunday of Advent 
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PARISH SUPPORT 
Weekend of  November 19, 2017 

$5,968.40 

Weekend of  November 26, 2017 

  $5,207.30 

Budgeted weekly need.. $13,592.30 

 Weekly Offertory $11,175.70 

 OVER/UNDER ($  2,416.60) 
 

Collection for Utilities   $  493.27 

This Week in our Parish  

 

Sat. Dec. 2 First Saturday 

   Padre Pio Prayer Group  8:30 am 

   Latin Mass Choir Practice  9:30 am 

   Blest Arts Sale after 4 pm Mass 

Sun. Dec. 3 Religious Education Classes 

      K-6    11:00ð11:50am 

     7 thru 11  Mt. Carmel  6:30pmð8:00pm 

   Blest Arts Sale after all Masses 

   Ladies Society Christmas Party 

    - Casa Capri               12:30 pm 

Mon. Dec. 4 

Tues. Dec. 5 Eucharistic Adoration         12:00 to 5:30 pm 

   Choir Practice   6:45 pm 

 

Weds. Dec. 6 Menôs Bible Study-Fr. Campbell 6:00 am  

Thurs. Dec. 7 

Fri. Dec. 8 Immaculate Conception of Virgin Mary 

    - Holy Day of Obligation 
Sat. Dec. 9 Latin Mass Choir Practice  9:30 am 

Sun. Dec. 10 Holy Name Christmas Breakfast 

   - after 10:00 am Mass 
   Religious Education Classes 

      K-6    11:00ð11:50am 

     7 thru 11  Mt. Carmel  6:30pmð8:00pm 

Welcome them into eternal lifeé 

Father Campbell, Father McDermott, and the Parish com-

munity of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel wish to extend our 

deepest sympathy to the families of Ramon Garza and 

Michael Cairo. 
 

O, Lord, comfort them in their time of sorrow and grief. 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, and let perpetual light shine 

upon them.  

May they rest in the peace of Christ. 

Pasta Still Available 
The Ladies Society still has some uncooked homemade pasta 

available. It is $5 a pound. Anyone interested in purchasing some 

homemade pasta please call Claudia at 262.914.0672. Thank you. 

2018 St Joseph Table - Save the Date 
The 2018 St Joseph Table will be held on Wednesday, March 21, 

2018. Tickets will go on sale in late January. Please watch the 

bulletin for further information about this event. 

12 Part Class on the Social Teaching 

of the Catholic Church Continues 
by Fr. Dwight Campbell, S.T.D., J.D., 3rd class Tuesday, Dec. 5, 

7-8:30 pm at St. Therese Church, 2020 91st St., Kenosha (91st St. 

& 22nd Ave). Course to continue on Tuesdays. As a basic guide 

for the course we will use Ethics and the National Economy, by 

Fr. Heinrich Pesch, S.J., which offers a broad overview of the 

Churchôs social teaching. If you still need a copy they will be 

available for purchase (about $15), or one may order an e-book 

copy at www.ihspress.com.  

Please call to register for the class:  

either 262-652-7660, or 695-4695. 

The Holy Name Society will be having their annual Christmas 

Breakfast Meeting this year on December 10th, after the 10:00 

am Mass.  
PLEASE NOTE:  THIS WAS ORIGINALLY  

SCHEDULED AFTER THE 7:00 AM Mass on that day! 
 

Invited are the Holy Name and Ladies Society members and 

their families, including spouses, children, and grandchildren, 

as well as the Altar Boys serving that Mass. 
 

 Fr. McDermott will reflect on the life of Saint Nicholas.  

The Mt. Carmel Choir will also join us for breakfast and 

will entertain with Christmas Carols.  
 

Please RSVP to Tom Woodbury, (262) 694-4360. 

  Preschool News  

Thurs. Dec. 14 Manor Care Nursing Home 10:00am 

Weds. Dec. 20 Preschool Christmas Program   6:00pm 

Mon.  Dec. 25  First Day of Christmas Break 

Tues. Jan. 2 Preschool Resumes 

http://www.ihspress.com


December 3, 2017 ·  First Sunday of Advent  

Troop 520 Preparing for the Hike Around Holy Hill  

November 11th: Hiking/Pilgrimage - Ice Age Trail: Holy Hill 21 troop members headed to the Ice Age Trail and enjoyed a 

crisp November morning. With the temperatures just below freezing there were concerns, but the weather turned out to be 

perfect for our 5-mile hike. The troop made it the 2.5 mile mark, our normal turnaround point, before breaking for some 

lunch. The trip back was much faster until we slowed down for the stations. The troop processed through the stations with 

different fathers guiding the cadets in things to notice about each station that we can translate to how we should live our 

lives. The troop said prayers of thanksgiving for the sacrifice Christ made and for our families during the stations. With the 

lookout closed, the trip was concluded with final prayers before everyone headed home for some well-deserved rest.  
 

If anyone boy would like to learn more about the Troops of St. George (which is a Catholic version of the Boy Scouts  

(which is no longer just the Boy Scouts because they now accept girls!), please contact Ron Freeze at 224-515-6811 or 

rfreeze2222@hotmail.com.  

St Therese Holiday Hoopla  
 

You're invited to attend the St Therese Holiday Hoopla event on December 9th and 10th in the church hall. This is a family friendly 

event with no admission fee. There will be a spaghetti dinner on Saturday. The price for adults is $8. Kids' dinners are $5. There will be a 

pancake breakfast after Masses on Sunday for $5. Details for each day are listed below: 

 
Saturday, December 9th 

Craft and vendor fair from 10am to 7pm 

Santa visits from 2pm to 4pm 

Spaghetti dinner from 5 pm to 7pm 

Holiday bake sale until all is gone 

Raffle tickets sold all day and drawings on Sunday 

Sunday, December 10th 
Craft and vendor fair from 9am to 1pm 

Pancake breakfast 9am to Noon 

Holiday bake sale until all is gone 

Raffle tickets sold until time of drawing 

�7�K�H���&�D�W�K�R�O�L�F���:�R�P�D�Q�¶�V���&�O�X�E���R�I���.�H�Q�R�V�K�D��will meet at the KENOSHA COUNTRY CLUB, Monday Dec.11th.  Social 11:00; Luncheon 11:30améé.$25.00 is the cost 
for Pork loin roast with all the proper sides, desert ,beverage- tax-tip included. Call: 262-3058 or 262-551-5492  before Tues. Dec 5th. 5pm. Payment accepted at the door.  

Any reservations made, not attended, will be charged back to the member..  Please contribute mittens, hats, scarves for the Club to  present to the Unified Schools. Many 

children do not have these accessories to keep them warm.   The administration office will then give to the schools before the Christmas Recess. 
Thirteen new members will be installed, distribution of Christmas gifts (donated by members), and a very short business meeting will follow the lunch. There will not be 

meetings In January or February, next meeting will be the 2nd Monday, March 2018. Mass/catered luncheon at Holy Rosary Lower hall. 


